
 

 

Holy Child Primary School 

Newsletter 
Issue 9          5 June 2020 

 

 

OUR SCHOOL MOTTO 
Wisdom, Knowledge and Grace 

 
 
“Always remember to love one another.” ​  ​Sr Mary MacKillo​p   

 



 

 

Our School 

The Josephite Sisters established Holy Child Primary School, Dallas, in 1965 (Parish            
Reg). The Josephite ethos of pastoral care and community involvement are the            
hallmark of the Holy Child community. 
 
Holy Child School is part of the Dallas parish, which serves the suburbs of Coolaroo,               
Meadow Heights, Dallas, Upfield, Campbellfield and parts of Broadmeadows. 
 
Early in 2015, we celebrated 50 years, our silver jubilee, marking a significant milestone              
in our parish history. 
 
St. Mary MacKillop, in full Saint Mary Helen MacKillop, also called Saint Mary of the               
Cross, (born 15 January 1842, Melbourne​, Victoria, Australia - died 8 August 1909,             
North Sydney​, New South Wales​, Australia and canonized 17 October 2010. Feast day             
8 August, religious figure, educator, and social reformer who was the first Australian             
beatified by the ​Roman Catholic Church and the first Australian to be recognised as one               
of its​ saints​.  
 
The staff and children of Holy Child School, Dallas are proud that their school was the                
first in Australia to start a children’s Mary MacKillop group! 
 
 
 
 

Australia's first Saint 
"Let us try to keep God with us by charity of thought, word and act." 

15 September1890 

 

 

 

 
 
   

 

https://www.britannica.com/place/Melbourne
https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/August
https://www.britannica.com/place/Sydney-New-South-Wales
https://www.britannica.com/place/New-South-Wales
https://www.britannica.com/topic/beatification
https://www.britannica.com/topic/beatification
https://www.britannica.com/topic/Roman-Catholicism
https://www.britannica.com/topic/saint/Saints-in-Western-religions#ref34119


 

 

IMPORTANT 
 

SCHOOL GROUND HOURS 
Gates Open  8.30am 
Gates Close 3.40pm 

 
Children playing outside the school grounds, before and after school,                   
are not supervised until 8.30am before school and up to 3.40pm after                       
school. Many children are going to the Jack Culpin Car Park\Reserve                     
and Gibbs Reserve, before and after school, to wait for their parents’                       
drop-off and pick‑up. We are not able to supervise your children in                       
these areas. 
 
Please ensure that your children are collected from the School                   
Grounds in Area 1 . If your child is not collected by 3.40pm they are to                               
be collected from the Reception Foyer . 
 
BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE​ ​is available, contact ​Camp 
Australia ​directly on 1300 105 343 or oshc@campaustralia.com.au. 
   

 



 

 

Monday, 8 June is a PUBLIC HOLIDAY and there is NO SCHOOL 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
All children will be learning AT HOLY CHILD from Tuesday 9 June. 
We are very excited! 
 
EVERYONE is responsible for following the government expectations 
to keep ourselves and others safe. Please stay 1.5m away from other 
adults and do not come onto the school grounds. 
 
There will still be different times for dropping students to school and 
picking them up. 
 

Year 5/6 Drop off 8.40am - Pick up 3.00pm 
Year 3/4 Drop off 8.50am - Pick up 3.10pm 
Prep to Y2 Drop off 9.00am - Pick up 3.20pm 

 
Brothers and sisters CAN ARRIVE TOGETHER. They will leave 
together at the time nominated for the eldest child. 
 
We cannot take children early. Thank you for your understanding. 
 
You may drop your children at the Blair Street gate or in Corinella 
Crescent (at the Tennis Courts). 
 
 
Have a great weekend!  

 



 

 

Upcoming Events 
June 

8 Monday NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 
Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

9  Tuesday All students return to school at Holy Child 

21 Suspended until further notice 
Sacramental Dates 2020: Confirmation ​(usually celebrated in Year 5 or 6) 
Sunday: Sacrament 

25 Thursday Last day of Term 2 for students 

26 Friday NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 
Teacher professional learning day 

July 

13 Monday First day of Term 3 

17 Friday Semester 1 Report Cards sent home 

August 

  
1-2 

Suspended until further notice 
Sacramental Dates 2020: Eucharist​ (usually celebrated in Year 3) 
Saturday and Sunday: Commitment Masses 

  
19 

Suspended until further notice 
Sacramental Dates 2020: Eucharist​ (usually celebrated in Year 3) 
Wednesday: Family Evening 

21 Friday Enrolment Applications close  

September 

  
13 

Suspended until further notice 
Sacramental Dates 2020: Eucharist​ (usually celebrated in Year 3) 
Sunday: Sacrament 

October 

24 Saturday Our Lady of Fatima statue will be at Holy Child as part of a Parish celebration of 
our Lady 

November 

     

December 

     

 



 

 

BounceBack  
  
Students have been learning about looking on the bright side of things. We read a very 
funny book called, Fortunately, Unfortunately. Andrew Yonan has written his own 
version!  
 
Fortunately Unfortunately  
Fortunately, my uncle and grandma came to Australia from America.  
Unfortunately, we were stuck at Home due to Covid-19 and cannot leave. 
 
Fortunately, we are having fun at home. 
Unfortunately, we are slowly getting super bored.  
 
Fortunately, I can talk to my friends through PS4. 
Unfortunately, I miss going to School and playing with them. 
 
Fortunately, we can still learn at home online so we are still smart. 
Unfortunately, It's not the same as real School. I miss going to school. 
 
Fortunately, I get to eat the best food ever made by my mum and dad. 
Unfortunately, we need to go to the shops a lot to buy food and ingredients. 
 
Fortunately, I can play outside sometimes. 
Unfortunately, Winter is coming so I won’t be able to go outside anymore. 
 
 
By Andrew Yonan 

  

 



 

 

Sacramental Dates 2020 

Due to Covid19 
all sacramental dates are suspended until further notice 

  

Eucharist (usually celebrated in Year 3) 

● Commitment Masses:  1-2 August 

● Family Evening:  19 August 

● Sacrament:  13 September 

  

Confirmation (usually celebrated in Year 5 or 6) 

● Commitment Masses:  2-3 May 

● Family Evening: 27 May 

● Sacrament:  21 June 

  

 



 

 

Uniforms 
Winter uniform should now be worn by all students 

Uniform Shop is closed until further notice due to COVID-19  
 

 

 



 

 

Enrolments 
 

Year 7 2022 Enrolments Now Open 
Penola Catholic College 

Applications close Friday, 21 August 2020 
Limited enrolment places for some years levels are available for 2021 

 
Year 7 2022 Enrolments Now Open 

Kolbe Catholic College 
Applications close Friday, 21 August 2020. 

Due to COVID-19, enrolments will be accepted and processed remotely.  For further 
details, email ​registrar@kolbecc.catholic.edu.au​ or call 8339 3060. 

 

 

Scholarships 
 

Kolbe Catholic College 
Academic Scholarships available now for Year 7 2021 

For more information, contact:  8339 3060 or ​registrar@kolbecc.catholic.edu.au  
 

  

 

mailto:registrar@holbecc.catholic.edu.au
mailto:registrar@kolbecc.catholic.edu.au


 

 

HUB  
Term 2 

 

 



 

 

Easy Plan Ahead Lunch Box Ideas 
Nutrition Australia says that “Packing a healthy school lunchbox will help children to 

learn and play well and be happy at school.”  For more information please see 
https://heas.health.vic.gov.au/schools/healthy-lunchboxes  

 
Please do not send food that needs re-heating. 

Due to health and safety, we are unable to heat children's food at school.   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

https://heas.health.vic.gov.au/schools/healthy-lunchboxes


 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

Holy Child Primary School is committed to the safety, wellbeing and protection of the 
children in our care. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

227 Blair Street, Dallas 3047 Victoria 

Tel:​ 9309 1620 
Fax:​ 9309 7813 

Email: ​principal@hcdallas.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

mailto:principal@hcdallas.catholic.edu.au

